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	Minutes of the meeting of 
10th January 2019
	

	
	 Comrie Community Centre from 7.30pm
	

	1.0
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:
David Robertson (DR)
Tim Lucas (TL)

John Greer (JG)
Allan Moffat (AM)
Lianne Curran (LC)
Gill Brock (GB)
Pauline Toole (PT)
	

	
	PKC Councillors: Cllr Stewart Donaldson, 
	

	
	Apologies: Cllr Rhona Brock, Cllr Roz McCall, Iain McLellan,  

	

	
	Hannah Lucas ( minute Secretary ) (HL)

2 members of the public present

	

	1.0
	Welcome and Introductions 
	

	
	DR opened the meeting and thanked everyone for coming


	

	2.0
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	

	
	Approved minutes of November meeting. No meeting held in December.

	

	3.0
	Police Matters
	

	
	None 
There was damage noted in the ladies toilets during Hogmanay. One of the toilet pans was forcibly removed from the floor and pulled away from the wall. It was agreed that this one toilet would be closed off to allow for the ladies to remain open until a repair can be organised. It was agreed that the CCC would pay for the repair as it would probably be quicker than PKC could effect.

	DR



	4.0
	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
	

	
	None 
	

	5.0
	Planning
	

	
	No Planning applications that are significant to the community
	

	6.0
	Roads & Transport
	

	
	The white lines on Dalginross have been reinstated, GB is going to check if they have redone the yellow lines on the corners to stop people parking there.
GB also said that there has been some complaints again regarding quality of the South Crieff road and the numerous potholes that are causing damage to people’s tyres. GB will follow up and e-mail PKC. 
GB has also emailed regarding the electronic speed sign that appears not to be working at the east end of the village.
TL said he had received correspondence from PKC regarding TTRO'S (Temporary Traffic Restriction Orders) which are required if any organisation needs a temporary road closure – this would be for the likes of the hayride, Comrie fortnight etc. TL is going to forward to Sandra so she can display it on the website for all the other organisations to read.

	GB
GB
GB
TL

	7.0
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	Not much change in the accounts.
£1,700 has been earmarked for donations to local groups, £500 to Sandra for running the Facebook page and website and the cheque for £500 for the Laggan Park has been cashed now.
JG is going to speak to the RBS about getting online access to the accounts to allow Sandra to check in real time if local business have paid their subscriptions.
	JG

	8.0
	Secretary’s Correspondence
	

	
	The CCC had invited Ros Mills and Paul Summers from Greenspace
to talk about the current state of the Shaky Bridge. This was a good
opportunity to hear what PKC are able to do to help the village 
retain this valuable core path link. Both explained that PKC are not
responsible for the upkeep of the bridge but are willing to help to 

keep it open. 
Both recently went to inspect the bridge and have concluded that 
the tree supporting one end of the bridge is full of Honey Fungus
and is very rotten in places.

Both have agreed that, although not an ideal solution, they will
reduce the tree canopy to the height of the bridge railings to ensure
that the weight of the tree does not cause further damage to the
bridge or, in fact, collapse the bridge itself.

This would allow the bridge to remain open to the public for a

further year whilst fundraising can be undertaken to raise the 
money to effect a permanent repair.

If this is not completed the bridge would need to be closed due to
being unsafe. The tree work is scheduled for two days in February
(w/c 4th) and will be advertised in advance of the work.
The PKC legal team is currently working with the land owners on 

each side of the bridge to allow access to the bridge for ongoing

work. These current repairs are to cost around £5,500 and it 

will cost around an additional £30k for a long-term repair.
A report has been commissioned by P&K covering design and costing

for a repair/replacement of the bridge and this is expected to be 

available by the end of March. The full report will be circulated to
the community to allow fundraising and/or grant applications to 
begin.

CCC is going to look at the different options for grants.

It was mentioned that possible fundings could be sought 

through Sustrans and Ganarchy.
PKC would more than likely not be able to contribute much to the

overall repair bill.

A totally new bridge would cost upwards of £60k and would be a
very modern structure constructed to modern building

specifications and possibly not in keeping with the rural area.

DR raised the concern that removing the studs last year has made 

the bridge less stable and requested that these are put back in.
These repairs will be complete by April but the community needs to
look at ways to raise the money for the further work.
P&K have made it clear that if a repair or replacement is not agreed 

and funded by Spring 2020 then it may be necessary to close the 

bridge indefinitely and subsequently remove the bridge altogether.

The CCC felt that the cutting down of a living tree was not a
great idea but obviously the least worst option. It was suggested
that one or more benches could be made from the trunks of the
trees as a type of memorial feature.
	AM/GB


	9.0
	Councillors Report
	

	
	TL said that there was concern about the ATM being removed from the village. This has been raised as a serious issue and is currently with Rosanna Cunningham. The CCC is waiting for a response from her.
Garden waste timetable has been circulated on the Facebook page and is on the Comrie website. Issue to be raised with PKC about these timetable sheets not bring printed and circulated to households.
It was agreed to raise the annual subscription for advertising on the website from £20 to £25 at next renewal.

Chris Sanderson from P&K had been in contact and was advising that there are still a lot of funds for a variety of uses that haven’t been claimed and the CCC should consider applying for them as appropriate.
There was also a discussion about obtaining help to apply for some of these funds and that GB would approach Andrew Reid who has experience in this sector.
DR will also bring it up at the next CDT meeting to see if someone would get involved to assist the CCC.
Two members from the Comrie Fortnight committee were in attendance and asked if the CCC could apply for some funding on their behalf as it was their 50th anniversary next year and would like to do more to celebrate.

There was also correspondence from Keith Coville who wants to come to meet, and talk to, the CCC about the Community Resilience Flooding plan that is in place and discuss about refreshing it.
There are ongoing works with the Flood Prevention scheme and there is information that can be found on the PKC website. There is concern about the final design, but the community will have a say on what the flood prevention scheme would like. There will be a full consultation with the public.
It was also agreed that there would be hard copies of the minutes of the meetings put on the notice board in the village. AM is going to print copies of the wheelie bin timetable for people who do not have access to the internet and put them in the doctor’s surgery (subject to the surgery agreeing).
TL had obtained a quote to put automatic locks on the public toilet doors. Everyone agreed that this would be a good idea and that TL should contact the company to see if this could be done by them in Comrie.
There was also concern raised again about the abandoned cars at Cultybraggan Camp and that the recycling station was not signed at the entrance and still not easily accessible. PT is going to raise the concerns at the next Camp meeting.
There had also been another spate of vandalism at Cultybraggan Farm. There was a pipe cut to the cattle water trough so they had had no access to water for some days. There was also a water trough smashed. Police were notified and had a line of enquiry which is being followed up but no charges have yet been laid.
PKC have stopped issuing poo bags but these can still be obtained from NISA. 
DR wanted to thank the Christmas Light committee for their exceptional hard work and said that the tree at the square and the lights overall were the best yet.
There was also thanks to the Flambeaux Committee for another successful Hogmanay and that it was thought to be the busiest yet.
Also, the clearing up on the 1st was exceptional. The streets were clear early in the morning which was gratifying. The extra bins proved popular.

Police also had no issues on the night.

	SD
SD

GB/AM

DR
TL

AM

TL/AM
TL
PT

	9.
	AOCB
	

	
	Cllr Donaldson said that if there were any other concerns then please send to the P&K Councillors and they will forward to the right department.
Still working on the repairs to the Ross bridge, more photos have been taken and trying to source who is responsible for the repair.

There is still concern about the speed sign lights around the village, the CCC members need to write to the local authority and raise these concerns about it. 
The self closing gates on Bogton Braes are now in. 
	SD

	10.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	14th February 2019 at 7.30pm
	


1

